
CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL meeting held in the Council Chamber
on Monday 26 March 2018 at 6.45 p.m. 

PRESENT
Cllrs. B. Hodgson (Chairman), M. Best, P, Bradly, Mrs K. Head, Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Singleton, Mrs A. Stuart, N. Sturtivant.

In attendance:
Town Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Mr C. Adcock and Mr N. Clifford of the South Somerset Community Energy Society and 1 member of the press.

199
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
17/18
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs. Mrs S. Allman (personal),
Mrs R. Jackson (personal), R. Pailthorpe (unwell) and D. Wakeman (personal).
200
PRESENTATION FROM SOUTH SOMERSET COMMUNITY ENERGY
17/18

Mr Adcock and Mr Clifford presented an update to their proposal for installation of solar panels to the GRC and Aqua Centre.  They explained that an assessment had been carried out of the feasibility of installing solar panels onto the two buildings.  This had concluded that installation was feasible for the GRC, subject to a structural survey of the roof.  For the Aqua Centre, when account was taken of the remaining design life of the cedar shingle roof and recognising the ongoing issues with the zinc roof, it was not recommended to install solar panels on this building.
The Chairman thanked Mr Adcock and Mr Clifford for their informative presentation and this was followed by a short question and answer discussion.  Councillors agreed that this proposal should be considered further and the Clerk was asked to add this as an agenda item for the April Full Council meeting.
Mr Adcock and Mr Clifford left the meeting at this point.
201
OPEN FORUM

17/18
No members of the public present.
202
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETINGS
17/18

It was AGREED that the minutes of the meetings of Crewkerne Town Council held on Monday 26 February 2018 and Monday 12 March 2018 be APPROVED. 

203
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
17/18
on items on the agenda
None.
204
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM THE COUNTY AND DISTRICT

17/18
COUNCILLORS

County
County Cllr. Best reported that the libraries consultation had recently been amended and the closing date extended to 13 June.  The new consultation now had three options for Crewkerne library.  It was agreed that copies of the consultation questionnaire should be made available at the Annual Meeting of Electors.
District

Cllr. Mrs Singleton reported that SSDC would be increasing car park charges as of next year.  She advised that SSDC’s intention was that future increases would be automatic and linked to inflation.  Councillors expressed the view that keeping car park charges low was an essential element in maintaining the viability of the town centre.
205
CLERKS PROGRESS REPORT 
17/18
To receive an update report

· Disabled-friendly swing: the Clerk reminded Councillors that Crewkerne Action for Disabled (CAD) had kindly made a generous donation of £4,400 towards the cost of installing a disabled-friendly swing at the Henhayes playground.  The Operations Manager had been undertaking some research and had established that, depending on the type of swing chosen, costs may well be significantly less than the amount donated by CAD, allowing CAD to use the spare funds towards additional projects.
· GDPR: in preparation for the forthcoming introduction of GDPR, the Clerk reported that he was awaiting council-specific guidance and model documentation from the Society of Local Council Clerks.  He also advised that SSDC were to hold a series of GDPR training sessions for Councillors, with separate sessions for town and parish clerks.  He would distribute to Councillors the dates/times for these training sessions. 
· Pillbox: the Clerk reported that Historic England had approved the application to list the pillbox as a Grade 2 listed building.  The report from Historic England had highlighted the unusual plan of the pillbox, its unusually fine brickwork construction and the fact that it was the only visible evidence for Crewkerne’s role in the Second World War.  Councillors asked the Clerk to pass on their thanks to both the Deputy Clerk and Mr Coggan for all their efforts in preparing the submission. 
206
FINANCE
17/18

a)
To approve the accounts for payment for March 2018 as listed
The Clerk reported that Cllr. Mrs Singleton had verified the accounts for March 2018 in accordance with the Council’s Financial Regulations and Risk Management.  Accounts for payment in the sum of £40,669.84 + VAT for March 2018 were approved.
d)

To report the bank reconciliation for February 2018 has been completed
The Clerk reported that Cllr. Mrs Singleton had verified the bank reconciliation for

February 2018.  It was noted that cash in hand as of 28 February 2018 was £266,070.07.
c)
Audit of Internal Controls: to note the results of the annual audit of internal 

controls

Noted, with thanks to the staff and Councillors involved.  Cllr. Sturtivant added that, with regard to the Purchase Authority used to regulate use of the corporate credit card, this was being amended to show both budget code and a confirmation that the expenditure was within budget.  Cllr. Best added that he had asked the Finance Officer to ensure that all invoices contained sufficient detail of what had been purchased.
d)
Annual review of the Financial Risk Register: to approve the draft update to the financial risk register


Councillors reviewed the draft update to the Financial Risk Register.  After discussion, it AGREED to approve the updated Financial Risk Register, with the minor amendments noted in the meeting.

e)
Asset register: to note the status of the Town Council asset register


Noted.

207
REMEDIAL WORKS TO THE TOWN HALL 
17/18
To consider the quotation received for the next phase of the remedial works to the exterior of the Town Hall, which addresses the works required to the north face of the building
Councillors considered the quotation for the remedial works to the exterior north face of the Town Hall.  The Clerk advised that the quotation was from the same contractor that had undertaken the remedial works to the south face of the building and this same contractor was shortly to undertake the works to the west face of the building.  Given the very specialist nature of these works, the Clerk emphasised to Councillors that use of the same contractor for the different faces of the building would ensure a consistent finish to the exterior and a consistent level of quality.  There was also an advantage of continuity, as the works to the north face could be sequenced immediately after the planned work to the west face.
On this basis, it was AGREED on this occasion to waive the requirements of the Financial Regulations for three quotations.

After discussion, it was AGREED to authorise Luke Grafton Stonemason Ltd to undertake the remedial works to the exterior north face of the Town Hall in accordance with their quotation and at the quoted cost of £13,916 (plus VAT).

208
REQUEST FOR THE USE OF HAPPY VALLEY
17/18
To consider a request from Somerset Rural Youth project for the use of Happy Valley in support of a “Youth Day” event
After discussion, it was AGREED to approve the request from Somerset Rural Youth Project (SRYP) for the use of Happy Valley in support of their planned Youth Day, subject to the usual conditions and that vehicle movements in Happy Valley were kept to a minimum, with any resulting damage being made good at SRYP’s expense.
209
CORRESPONDENCE
17/18
To note a request from a member of the public that the Council establishes a fitness trail at Bincombe Beeches
Councillors considered the proposal for a fitness trail at Bincombe Beeches and agreed that the idea had merit.  It was agreed that the appropriate forum to explore this idea further was the Bincombe Management Committee.
210
TOWN COUNCIL SURGERIES
17/18
For 19 May, 16 June and 21 July.  Two Councillors required to undertake each session

19 May: Cllrs. Mrs Head and Sturtivant

16 June: Cllrs. Mrs Singleton and Wakeman

21 July: Cllrs. Best and Mrs Stuart
211
TO RECEIVE DRAFT COMMITTEE AND WORKING GROUP MINUTES
17/18

a)
Planning and Highways Committee meetings held on 12 March 2018


Noted.


b)
Amenities Committee meeting held on 12 March 2018


Noted.
212
OUTSIDE BODY REPORTS
17/18
To receive reports for Crewkerne Action for the Disabled
Noted.
213
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT
17/18
Cllr. Best reported that he and the Deputy Clerk had met with Highways recently.  He advised that Highways were going to add yellow lines to the section of Kithill adjacent to the road narrowing, to avoid cars parking there and causing an obstruction.
Cllr. Mrs Singleton advised that there were still a small number of places available for the forthcoming visit to Igny.

Cllr. Miss Pritchard reported that two requests had been received from residents for grit bins.

214
DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
17/18
Monday 23 April 2018 at 6.45 p.m. in the Council Chamber.
The meeting closed at 7.46 p.m.

Signed: ………………………                                         
Dated: ……………………….                                                
tc26Mar2018
TC -4-

